
TOWN OF PLYMOUTH 
Parks and Recreation Commission 

80 Main Street 
Terryville, CT  06786 

 
Special Meeting via ZOOM  

MINUTES 
  Thursday, March 6, 2025 

 
1. Call to Order- Please state Date & Time for the Record 

V Chairman Rich Schnaars called the Special Meeting of the Plymouth Parks & Recreation 
Commission to order at 5:05 p.m. via Zoom on Thursday, March 6, 2025. 

2. Attendance – Members in attendance included:  V. Chairman Rich Schnaars, John 
Glorioso, Kelly Vitale (via phone), Seth Duke, Kerry Bamrick.  Director Maureen Cappetto,  
and Pam Pelletier-Recording Secretary. 

3. Summer Camp 

There is general discussion related to Summer Camp.  Director Cappetto provides a brief 
summary of what was discussed at a previous meeting on February 21, 2025 for those who 
were not present.   

It was proposed to increase the cost from $170 to $250 per week or $1500 for the season.  
Under special circumstances any parent can ask for financial assistance, they would be 
directed to HRA. 

There are no other questions. 

MOTION:  Seth Duke made a MOTION, which was seconded by John Glorioso to approve 
an increase in Summer Camp registration fees to $250 per week or $1500 for the camp 
season and the MOTION was voted on unanimously. 

4. Chairman / Commissioners Comments 

V. Chairman Rich Schnaars advises that Gerry Bourbonniere tendered his resignation to the 
Mayor’s office and thanks him for his years of service and wishes him the best. 

 He also welcomes and introduces Kerry Bamrick to our members; she was previously a 
member of the Commission, and he is happy to see her back. 

Kerry Bamrick asks if there is any type of discount for parents with multiple kids for Summer 
Camp, the Director advised that there is a 10% discount for multiple siblings. 

5. Adjourn 

MOTION:  John Glorioso made a MOTION, which was seconded by Seth Duke to adjourn 
the meeting at 5:30 p.m. and the MOTION is voted on unanimously. 

 
Submitted by, 
Pam Pelletier 
Recording Secretary 
 

 


